

# Greenbelt & Trails Committee Minutes

---

Greenbelt & Trails Committee Minutes

Thursday, November 7, 2024 @ 6pm

Crow's Nest (No hybrid)

**Members present:** Dean Dyson, Tamra Ingwaldson, Sandy O'Hara-Nelson, Allan Sande, Sue Klemp

**Guests:** Mike Berni and Richard Allen

Moved by Sue K. and 2<sup>nd</sup> by Sandy O. to accept the October minutes as written. Passed unanimously.

**Sidewalk follow-up:** It is understood that the BOD tabled the motion below because Dean was not there when the topic was brought up. Therefore, we will resubmit the motion. It was brought up that we might be able to use the new Resident Center's software to send a survey out to the community. We will ask Shannon if the system has this capability.

**Resubmitted from Sept. Motion to the BOD:** Moved by Allan Sande and 2<sup>nd</sup> by Sue Klemp and passed unanimously to have the BOD give approval to continue exploring the idea of a sidewalk or a pathway along St. Andrews initially from the fire station to the Inn by first surveying the LLCC members to find their thoughts.

**Litter Pick-up:** The next litter pick-up date will be around the 25<sup>th</sup> of January and depending on the weather.

**Dog off leash area Update:** The motion below was also tabled by the BOD at the October BOD meeting because Dean was not there at the time they were presented to the BOD. This committee has made another motion to consider first.

**Motion to the BOD:** Moved by Tam I. and 2<sup>nd</sup> by Sandy O. and passed unanimously. Should the Greenbelt Committee be exploring anything at all for the possible use or uses of the 4 vacant properties that are across the street from the 6<sup>th</sup> green of the golf course.

**Resubmitted from Sept. Motion to the BOD:** Moved by Phyllis Antonson and 2<sup>nd</sup> by Allan Sande and passed unanimously. The Greenbelt Committee requests the BOD to give this committee directions as to what it would like to see done with the development of these properties (dog off leash area, community garden, maintenance shop area, selling the properties that are salable, etc.).

**Emergency Management Sub-Committee update:** Because the new communication system promises to improve emergency notifications to LL members, this sub-committee will wait before exploring other ideas for managing emergencies.

**Salmon talk:** Thank you Sue Klemp for your work for the salmon talk which had about 45 participants. We need to find a way to attract more kids.

**Next meeting:** Thursday December 5th, 6:00 PM

Submitted by Dean Dyson

**September Motion to the BOD:** Moved by Allan Sande and 2<sup>nd</sup> by Sue Klemp to have the BOD give approval to continue exploring the idea of a sidewalk or a pathway along St. Andrews initially from the fire station to the Inn by first surveying the LLCC members to find their thoughts.

**September Motion to the BOD:** Moved by Phyllis Antonson and 2<sup>nd</sup> by Allan Sande and passed unanimously. The Greenbelt Committee requests the BOD to give this committee directions as to what it would like to see done with the development of these properties (dog off leash area, community garden, maintenance shop area, selling the properties that are salable, etc.).

**New Motion to the BOD:** Moved by Tam I. and 2<sup>nd</sup> by Sandy O. and passed unanimously. Should the Greenbelt Committee be exploring anything at all for the possible use or uses of the 4 vacant properties that are across the street from the 6<sup>th</sup> green of the golf course.